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NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Parks and Recreation Committee on
Monday, April 19, 2010 at 6:00 PM, in the Hall of Fame Room in the lower level of City
Hall located at 381 E. Main St.

AGENDA:

. Call to order

Approval of the minutes from March , 2010
Communications

Swim Pool Shelter Project

Future Projects and Agenda Items
Adjournment

oonrwn

TL
4/15/10

Sent to:

Sonny Swangstu
Paul Lawrence
Rollie Odland
Carl Chenoweth

cc: City Attorney Matt Dregne (via e-mail)
Mayor Griffin (Pkt. /e-mail)
City Clerk Luann Alme (Pkt. /e-mail)
Department Heads (e-mail)
Stoughton Newspapers
Pili Hougan (e-mail)
Council Members

IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

S:\Tom\Committees\Committee Parks and Recreation\4-19-10\Parks and Recreation Notice 4-19-10.doc






PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Monday, March 15, 2010
Hall of Fame Room

Present: Alderpersons Paul Lawrence, Sonny Swangstu, and Parks and Recreation Director Tom
Lynch

Absent and Excused: Rollie Odland

Guests: Eric Moe, Eric Sperloen, Justin Moore

1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Swangstu at 6:00 PM.

2. Approval of Minutes for February 15, 2010
Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Swangstu, to approve the minutes from February 15, 2010.
Motion passed 2-0 (w/o quorum).

3. Home Talent Basebal at Norse Park

Justin Moore and Eric Sperloen from the Stoughton Merchants Home Talent Baseball Team are
requesting that their games on Sundays and Thursdays be played at Norse Park for 2010. They
are interested in applying for a beer permit and selling concessions. They would use the current
storage building if available or build a new structure if necessary. Concessions would be operated
from a tent with tables. In right field they would raise the fence height to 15’ for resident home run
protection. They also want to extend the dugout benches or replace them. Their overall goal is to
make baseball more fan friendly.

Lynch raised questions about restroom use during shelter reservations, protection of children on
the playground and the chance for increased home runs into the residential homes. The
committee was satisfied with the proposed solutions.

Lynch will forward information on gaining a permit for the selling of beer at the games. Home
Talent will meet with Sean Brusegar to discuss field maintenance.

Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Swangstu, to direct staff to work with Home Talent Baseball
for play and concession sales at Norse Park for 2010. Motion passed 2-0 (w/o quorum).

4. Policy of Parks and recreation Advertising

Lynch presented a policy that would govern advertising in parks and other recreation department
materials. The committee was in favor of allowing local businesses that sell alcohol or tobacco to
advertise as long as the ad wasn'’t promoting those products.

Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Swangstu, to recommend to Council to approve the Policy for
Parks and Recreation Advertising pending approval from the City Attorney. Motion passed 2-0
(w/o quorum).

5. Community Garden Options

Lynch discussed City Staff concerns about entering into a contract with the United Methodist
Church for a Community Garden. He proposed a garden option for Lowell Park that would serve
the community’s need with less start up cost and commitment.

Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Swangstu, to recommend to Council to accept the plan and
general information packet for creating a community garden at Lowell Park, pending approval of a
conditional use application. Motion passed 2-0 (w/o quorum)

6. Future Agenda Items
Contracts with Sport groups

Motion to adjourn at 7:00 by Lawrence, seconded by Swangstu. Motion passed 2-0.






Pool Remodel Project Costs

What we have:

In approximately 1990, a remodel project was done at the pool. The bathrooms were replaced, a
mechanical room was added and a life guard/registration room was constructed. The breezeway, old
bathrooms, concession room and storage area were left as is. Since then, this part of the building has
deteriorated greatly and is no longer functional. The southeast wall that encloses the storage area has
heaved and is in danger of falling down. This is due to the settling of the footings under the floor. In
turn, several large cracks have formed throughout the old part of the building. There is a hole in the roof
over the storage area. There are several locations on the block wall that need to be tuck pointed to close
rather large gaps.

What we will do:

With Parks/Street Dept labor we will remove the current concession and storage area and rebuild the
same. We will also replace the shingles on the breezeway which haven’t been replaces in at least 20 yrs.

What we will have:

We will have a new 20’x36’ concession and storage area. The existing concession area is not really
capable of selling concessions. It is small and lacks the necessary equipment to be a concession stand
(suitable electrical outlets and supply, water and a cleaning station). We will have suitable storage for
chlorine and pool supplies along with a necessary water supply for cleaning.

With some fence reconfiguration in the near future we could have a reservable shelter for gatherings
and events. The concession stand area could be used as a kitchen of sorts for shelter renters to plug in
crock pots, nesco’s and be able to lay out food that has already been prepared. The breezeway provides
adequate room for up to 15 picnic tables. This is a type of shelter that our city currently doesn’t have.
Should the pool ever be closed for an aquatic center or due to lack of funds to operate it, we would have
a building that is useable and an asset to our parks. By reconfiguring the fence we could also have
available bathrooms for the skate park and for people using the large shelter east of the pool. Currently,
we pay for a portable toilet to be brought in to serve the skate park and any shelter reservations that
occur.

But most importantly, we will have a safe, functional building that can be used for many years to come.
The following are the low bids for the pool remodel project.

1. Removing existing 36’x40’ concession, old bathroom, storage area and old concrete:
Street/Parks Dept labor
Constructing new concrete floor and footings: N&N Cement Labor and materials - $6,840.00

3. New plumbing for concession and storage areas: Vike Plumbing labor and materials - $5,900.00





4. Construction materials for new concession and storage area: Material only. Labor to be providec
by Parks/Street Dept - $10,000.00
5. Electrical Allowance: Labor to be provided by City Staff. $1,000.00

Project cost: $23,740.00
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Mandt Park Pool Shelter
Renovation Options

1. Problem: The east end of the Mandt Park pool shelter has heaved and
cracked over its 50 years of existence.

2. Specifics:
a. East wall bowing out
b. Floor cracking
c. Roof needs repair and new shingles

3. Options:
a. $10,000 was budgeted for 2010 to fix cracking and rebuild the wall.

i. Why do this?
1. The building is restored to its original state within
budget

i. Why we shouldn’t do this:

1. This side of the building is neither attractive nor used
completely. Chlorine is stored there and the concession
stand is limited.

2. Someday the pool my not exist. | would recommend
removing this part of the building

3. The block does not match the newer side that was
constructed in the early 90s

b. Tear down the east end and rebuild a smaller frame structure to
match the new addition.

i. Why do this?
1. The building would be more attractive
2. ltis not a band aid for a larger problem
3. It have a long term usage
4. Improved concession option

ii. Why we shouldn’t do this:
1. The cost of the project could require additional money
from the Park Development Fund
2. The project make not be completed before the start of
the season.

For the long term usage and flexibility of the pool shelter, we recommend Option B






PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 15, 2010
Recreation Department

Present: Alderpersons Sonny Swangstu, Carl Chenoweth and Parks and Recreation Director
Tom Lynch

Absent and Excused: Rollie Odland

Absent: Paul Lawrence

Guests: Sean Brusegar, Erik Veum

1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Swangstu at 6:00 PM.

2. Approval of Minutes for January 18, 2010
Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu, to approve the minutes from January 18, 2010.
Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.

3. Communications

4. Fence Advertising Agreement with Stoughton Baseball Improvement

Erik Veum represented SBI with a plan to advertise on ball park fences as a way to raise money
for baseball field improvements. Lynch and Brusegar felt this was the best way to improve field
conditions without having to add staff.

Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu to recommend to Finance to accept a contract
with Stoughton Baseball Improvement that allows for advertising on outfield fence lines on Norse
Park and Lowell Park baseball fields, contingent on approval of an exception to the signage
regulations. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.

5. Community Garden

Motion made by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu to approve the contract with the United
Methodist Church and use $3500 from the park development fund for signage and a water source
to enable the City develop and operate a community garden at that location, contingent on a
conditional use approval. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.

6. Pool Shelter Future

The pool shelter needs a new roof and repairs to the east end wall and concrete floor. $10,000
was placed in the 2010 budget. Staff discussions led to a better long term solution of tearing
down the existing east end and re-building a smaller addition that matches the look of the west
end.

Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu, to recommend to Public Works to pursue the
project to re-construct the east end of the pool shelter using budgeted and Park Development
Funds as needed. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.

7. Future Projects and Agenda Iltems
Sport group contracts

8. Adjornment
Motion to by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu adjourn at 6:30 PM. Motion passed 2-0 w/o

quorum.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
BALANCE SHEET
FEBRUARY 28, 2010

FUND 223 - PARK DEVELOPMENT FUND

ASSETS
223-11100 PRIMARY CHECKING- PARK DEV 2,032.10
223-11302 WISC INVESTMENT FUND 92,127.04
223-15100 DUE FROM GENERAL FUND .00
TOTAL ASSETS
94,159.14
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY
LIABILITIES
223-21100 ACCOUNTS PAYABLE .00
223-25400 DUE TO CONSTRUCTION FUND 24,958.00
223-25410 DUE TO CAPITAL OUTLAY FUND 7,266.93
TOTAL LIABILITIES
32,224.93
FUND EQUITY
223-39000 FUND BALANCE 59,726.06
REVENUES OVER EXPENDITURES - YTD 2,208.15
TOTAL FUND EQUITY 61,934.21

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 94,159.14





